November 13, 2013

Michigan Department of Environmental Quality
Remediation and Redevelopment Division

P.O. Box 30426

Lansing, MI 48909-7926

Re: Proposed administrative rules, R 299.1 - R299.50

I am writing today to share my concerns about proposed rules that a community.

In 2012, the Michigan Legislature set a deadline of Dece 2013 for MDEQ to "evaluate
tes, reasonable and realistic
conditions, and sound science." The law is ‘¢lea he revi must use scientific data and
best practices. However, the proposed rules & i change the standard for 1,4
dioxane despite new data, such as that in the

is opportunity to update the science behind the standards.
at it will be even more difficult to put appropriate standards in

The purpose of rulemaking is to update and revitalize the state's regulatory environment while
protecting public health. Failing to update chemical toxicity levels to the best available science
does neither. For these reasons, I request that you amend these proposed rules to include the
updated scientific data.

Sincerely,

Jeff Irwin





